
 
 

APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
 
 

April 25, 2023 
4:00pm 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

  
 

Chair of Committee Councilor Paula Schnepp opened the meeting via Zoom link at 4:20 pm, Roll Call 

was taken  

 

In attendance: Councilor Paula Schnepp; Councilor Gordon Starr; Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy; 

Councilor Nikolas Atsalis; Councilor Jeffrey Mendes  

 

To view the Appointments Committee interviews click the link: 

 

https://streaming85.townofbarnstable.us/CablecastPublicSite/show/10504?channel=1  

 

Chair of Committee Councilor Paula Schnepp made the announcement that the Committee members 

were all meeting remote using the Zoom link provided to the Public and the Committee members 
 

Chair of Committee asked for any Public Comment, Chair recognizing the following in attendance and 

asked if there was any Public Comment from the individuals attending via ZOOM 

 

1. Mr. Bob Schulte (observing and listening) 

2. Councilor Betty Ludtke (observing and listening) 

 

Chair of Committee made the announcement that the Appointments Committee members would be 

conducting interviews for the Planning Board, and Conservation Commission for those that submitted 

applications and those that are up for reappointment, however the Appointments Committee would hold 

recommendations of these two until all applications and reappointment considerations have been 

scheduled and interviewed. Chair of Committee will go in order of the posted Agenda 

  

Interview the following candidates:  

Laurence Morin, (current member) up for reappointment on the Conservation Commission 

 

Councilor Shaughnessy asked about his professional background, as he was placed on the Conservation 

Commission before she was a Councilor, but stated she had received a letter of support for his 

reappointment from Mark Akselson.  

Mr. Morin stated his experience was gained; he was a lawyer and a realtor.  

 

April 23, 2023  

Appointment Committee c/o Barnstable Town Council  

Attn: Cynthia Lovell, Clerk of Town Council 367 Main Street Hyannis 02601  

 

To The Appointment Committee: As a local property owner I am pleased to be able to write in support 

of Larry Morin’s re-appointment to the Conservation Commission. There are a number of of reasons 

why I am recommending Larry. Firstly, Larry is a dedicated public servant who takes his 

responsibilities very seriously. He always puts the public interest first, while remaining accessible to the 

Councilor Paula Schnepp 
Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy 
Councilor Jeffery Mendes   
Councilor Gordon Starr 
Councilor Nikolas Atsalis  
 

https://streaming85.townofbarnstable.us/CablecastPublicSite/show/10504?channel=1


property owners who have come before the commission. Larry makes an extra effort to interact with 

property owners to reconcile the sometimes conflicting positions between their requests, and the 

environmental issues and responsibilities of the commission. Secondly, from a practical perspective, 

Larry’s experience as an attorney makes him very well qualified to interpret the Environmental Code 

and the various regulations surrounding conservation issues. 

Finally and perhaps most importantly, there are two critical criteria for members of the commission 

which Larry possesses in abundance: honesty and rigor. Larry does not simply accept things at face 

value, he will ask questions and investigate until he is satisfied that he has all the facts. It is only at this 

point that Larry will render a considered, and fair, opinion. These are rare qualities which are all the 

more necessary in these times, when deep pocketed organizations come before the commission with 

consultants and arguments which, while seemingly plausible on the surface, are nevertheless contrary to 

the underlying objective of protecting the environment and local residents. Ultimately, in my experience 

as a local property owner, I believe Larry is unafraid to “speak the truth to power” and this, in addition 

to his many other practical qualifications, is why I feel he is a very valuable member of the commission, 

and should be re-appointed.  

 

Sincerely,  

Mark Akselson 

 

Councilor Starr asked about any frustrations he may have encountered while on the Conservation 

Commission. Mr. Morin stated that every issue that comes before us has issues, but that is what we do as 

a commission, we try and make it better, some are complex issues and others are simple.  

 

Councilor Atsalis asked Mr. Morin what were some of the more complex issues that he has seen come 

before the Commission.  

Mr. Morin stated that enforcement is an issue, homeowners not complying with the changes made at the 

Commission level, and the enforcement of those that are not in compliance, or current homeowners that 

acquired the property. 

 

Councilor Mendes asked about open mind decisions, and if he was able to have an open mind when 

issues come before the Conservation Commission. 

Mr. Morin said that most of the Commission has the material beforehand, so to say that there are not 

informed opinions prior to a hearing is probably not an accurate statement, however when the applicant 

is before the Commission, I try and have an open mind and listen to the applicant and their needs and 

make an informed opinion after that. Compromise is inevitable. 

 

John Abodeely (current member) up for reappointment on the Conservation Commission 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Planning Board: Felicia R. Penn 



 



 



 

Stacey Guenther 

                                     



 

 

 

 

 
ANASTASIA GUENTHER 

      45 Deerfield Road, Osterville, MA  02655  

   

 CONSULTANT, Barnstable, MA             2017-present 

 

VOLUNTEER, Barnstable, MA                                                                                                                                    

 Meals on Wheels, Homeless Not Hopeless 

 

 

CARROLL CONSULTING, New York, NY and Greenwich, CT                                            1999 - 2017                                                   

Executive Search Consultant 

Independently launched this executive search boutique.   

Originated and executed senior level retained search assignments across the global financial services community with a focus 

on Investment Banking, Capital Markets and Asset Management.   

Strong history of repeat business. 

Particular strength in completing projects with high level of difficulty.  Often retained to execute projects that other search 

providers did not complete. 

Hired and managed recruiters and research professionals. 

 

 

 A.T. KEARNEY EXECUTIVE SEARCH, New York, NY                                         1995 - 1999                                                                                                                                                             

    Director – Top tier global executive search firm 

Hired as a generalist, with time spent on corporate, management consulting and financial services projects.   

Originated and executed projects in financial services, including investment banking and capital markets, areas which were 

not developed at ATK.   

Promoted twice during tenure.  Attended various training seminars and conferences.   

Trained and managed junior recruiters. Worked as a team member across this global organization.   

 

 

SHELTERING ARMS CHILDRENS SERVICE, New York, NY                                         1992-1995                                                                                                             

Director of Development for this nonprofit child welfare agency     

Responsible for various areas of fundraising including annual appeals and special events.  Worked extensively with trustees 

and nominated to Board upon departure.  Credited with significantly raising profile of the organization.    

 

OTHER EXPERIENCE 

Extensive volunteer work with nonprofits, including fundraising and other hands on service.   

Meals on Wheels driver since 2010.   

Jump started gift campaign for Homeless not Hopeless in Hyannis, MA.    

                  

DELOITTE & TOUCHE, Stamford, CT                   

Audit Staff 

 

EDUCATION 

 BBA, Pace University 

 

 

I’ve been a resident of Osterville and registered Barnstable voter since 2017.  My husband Hector and I moved here from CT. 
 
My professional background includes running an executive search business for many years, after working for other small and 
large companies.  It also includes a significant amount of experience in the nonprofit arena. 
 
Voluntarily, among other things, I’ve been a Meals On Wheels driver for over ten years, including five in Barnstable.  With 
the help of neighbors, I also jump started an annual gift campaign for the four “Homeless Not Hopeless” homes in Hyannis.    
 
Those who know me well would say I’m open-minded, hard-working and care about our community.   



 
I’d like to further contribute to, and learn more about, the Town.   
 
Thank you for considering my application.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
Anastasia Guenther 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lawrence Hurwitz: Infrastructure and Energy Committee; Recreation Commission; Waterways Committee; Zoning Board 

of Appeals 

 

 



 

April 18, 2023 

To Whom It May Concern, 

 

 As a long time summer resident and now retired full time resident, I have become very 

interested in town government. Lately my interest has been the CWMP and various Wind Projects. I 

attend as many meetings as I can to keep myself informed. As I stated on my CV I mentor a local 

electrical WBW / DBE contractor. I would like to be transparent and make you aware that the 

company I work for has performed work on the CWMP and will be working this summer on the 

Vineyard Wind Offshore Platform. 

My decisions and opinions are a personal matter and are not directly related to my current position. 

I believe my prior experience in the construction industry will provide me with the background to 

make informed decisions. 

I have appeared before the Conservation Committee for a permit to construct a bulkhead to combat 

erosion on my property. I enjoyed the experience and professionalism of the Committee. I think a lot of 

my interest in town government stems from this experience. 

 

I also occasionally attend Town Council meetings and have been fortunate to meet various town 

officials. Recently I and my wife have completed the course on how our town's government works with 

Susan French. Through this class I met many department employees and have been impressed by how 

well our town government works and the quality of the employees and their commitment to their work. 



Many of the open positions are of interest to me. I appreciate your guidance regarding which board or 

committee is the appropriate choice for me to serve on. 
 
Sincerely, 

Lawrence  M.  Hurwitz 

95 Short  Beach  Rd. Centerville 

M.  Hurwitz 

Industry  Experience 

 

Goal- to serve on a board or committee consistent with my experience. 

Summer resident of Centerville 30+ years 

Current full-time resident of Centerville 

 

Employment 

Chapman Electric Construction, WBE /DBE/ Veteran Owned, Sandwich, MA 

 

Mentor/ Business Development 

 

J&M Brown Electric 

267 Amory Street, 

Jamaica Plain, MA 

 

Project Manager 

Broadway Electrical Company 

295 Freeport Street, Boston 

 

Owner 

Project Manager 

Maintenance Department Supervisor 

Master/ Journeyman Electrician 

President - Boston Chapter National Electrical Contractors Association 

Board of Directors Boston Chapter National Electrical Contractors Association 

Joint Conference Committee IBEW / NECA 

Joint Apprentice and Training Committee IBEW / NECA 

Member Boston Local 103 IBEW, Local 223 IBEW, Local 96 

IBEW Education 

Graduate University of New Hampshire 

Physical Education / Adapted Education 

Local 103 / IBEW Joint Apprenticeship and Training School 

 

John Ganey:  Board of Health; Housing; Planning Board; Waterways; Licensing Authority 

 



 

 

Gloriann Hurwitz:  Sandy Neck Board; Shellfish Committee; Water Quality; Waterways Committee 

 

Cynthia Lovell 

Barnstable Town Council Office 

367 Main Street 

Hyannis, Ma 02601 

 

April 17, 2023 

 

Dear Ms. Lovell, 

 

This letter is to express my interest in serving on a Town of Barnstable board or committee. Attached please find the 

application form with the boards and committees of interest marked. 

 

In July 2019, I became a full-time resident and registered voter in Barnstable. Our home on the Centerville River has been in 

the family since the early 1970’s and we have spent every summer here since that time.  

 

Because of our proximity to the water and our experience with boating, fishing and general concern for this environment, I 

am interested in becoming involved with boards or committees that are focused on working to maintain and improve our 

natural resources. 



 

I am a retired educator with 25 years of service in the Sharon, MA school system. I am licensed in Elementary Education and 

as an Elementary Math Specialist with a Bachelor of Science Degree in Animal Science and a Master’s Degree in Education. 

During my entire time in Sharon, I was active in the Sharon Teachers Association as a representative and a Professional 

Rights and Responsibility Advocate. I was involved in contract negotiations.  

 

Locally I am in my third year volunteering with the BCWC herring count and I am the Assistant Treasurer to The Garden 

Club of Hyannis. As of last Thursday, I am a graduate of the Inside Barnstable Town Government Citizens Leadership 

Academy, which is how I learned of the opportunities to volunteer. 

 

Barnstable is an impressive town with a well-structured government. I would like an opportunity to contribute and support 

this community. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Gloriann (Candi) Hurwitz 

95 Short Beach Road 

Centerville, 

MA 02632 

781-254-7270 

Resume provided upon request. 

 



 
 

  

 

Kevin Ferreira:  Community Preservation Committee; Historical; Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District 

Commission; JFK Memorial Trust Fund; Planning Board 

 

 
Chair of Committee stated that there will not be recommendations at tonight’s meeting, the 

recommendations will be carried to the May 9, 2023 meeting, and discussions will take place for 

recommending individuals to the full Council. The Chair of the Committee thanked all the applicants, 

especially those that just graduated the Citizens Academy and showing interest in the Town.  

 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion to adjourn: Councilor Gordon Starr made the motion to adjourn, 

this was seconded by Councilor Mendes; Administrator took a roll call vote: 

 

Councilor Gordon Starr          yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy  yes 

Councilor Nikolas Atsalis  yes 

Councilor Jeffrey Mendes (had to sign off early at 5pm)   

Councilor Paula Schnepp       yes 
 

ADJOURN: 6:30pm 


